From: Gunn, Paula MCF:EX

Sent: Monday, March 19, 2018 3:52 PM

To: White, Emily MCF:EX **Subject:** for CFD-2018-81922

From: Holt, Lynne FIN:EX

Sent: Wednesday, October 4, 2017 10:14 AM To: Massey, Christine MCF:EX; Gunn, Paula MCF:EX

Subject: RE: PCCC - Update

Hello Paula, the following five candidates have been contacted and have agreed to serve on the council. They are filling out the Candidate Profile and Declaration (CPD) forms and returning them to us. Danielle Kavadas has drafted the Minister's Orders and they are ready to go once we receive the CPD forms.

The candidates were wondering about upcoming meetings, if the intent is to have them attend the meeting in October then someone should contact them with the meeting information so they can make arrangements to attend.

s.22

Christine is looking into this.

Kim Adamson Deb Bryant Rena Laberge Charlene Gray Kevin Campbell

From: Massey, Christine MCF:EX

Sent: Wednesday, October 4, 2017 9:47 AM

To: Holt, Lynne FIN:EX Cc: Gunn, Paula MCF:EX

Subject: PCCC

Lynne – Paula Gunn and I spoke with Kevin Campbell and answered his questions and he is keen on his PCCC appointment.

cm

From: Gunn, Paula MCF:EX

Sent: Monday, March 19, 2018 3:49 PM

To: White, Emily MCF:EX **Subject:** for CFD-2018-81922

From: Holt, Lynne FIN:EX

Sent: Thursday, March 1, 2018 4:41 PM

To: Gunn, Paula MCF:EX

Subject: Candidate Profile and Declaration Form

As discussed this is what the candidate agreed to when she accepted the appointment. You can provide this to the Chair of the Board.

Lynne Holt | Executive Lead Crown Agencies and Board Resourcing Office | <u>CABRO</u> Ministry of Finance | 250-893-5217 | <u>lynne.holt@gov.bc.ca</u> 617 Government St, Victoria

From: Gunn, Paula MCF:EX Sent: Monday, March 19, 2018 3:43 PM To: White, Emily MCF:EX Subject: for CFD-2018-81922 ----Original Message----From: Gunn, Paula PREM:EX Sent: Tuesday, August 15, 2017 11:44 AM To: Holt, Lynne FIN:EX Subject: Re: contact info Wayne Robertson Thank you Lynne. Sent from my iPhone > On Aug 15, 2017, at 10:20 AM, Holt, Lynne FIN:EX < Lynne.Holt@gov.bc.ca > wrote: > Wayne Robertson: > s.22> 604-688-7360 (Work) >s.22 wrobertson@lawfoundationbc.org > > -----Original Message-----> From: Gunn, Paula PREM:EX > Sent: Monday, August 14, 2017 5:23 PM > To: Holt, Lynne FIN:EX > Subject: RE: Question > Lynne, do you have a phone # for the Chair of the PCC, Wayne Robertson? > -----Original Message-----> From: Holt, Lynne FIN:EX > Sent: Tuesday, August 8, 2017 5:32 PM > To: Gunn, Paula PREM:EX > Subject: RE: Question > > Here is the link to the Council > http://www.brdo.gov.bc.ca/boardView.asp?boardNum=5935 > > -----Original Message-----> From: Gunn, Paula PREM:EX > Sent: Tuesday, August 8, 2017 5:21 PM > To: Holt, Lynne FIN:EX > Subject: Question

- >> Hi Lynne, are you able to give me a call at 250-893-0352?
- >>
- >> Sent from my iPhone

From: Gunn, Paula MCF:EX

Sent: Monday, March 19, 2018 3:43 PM

To: White, Emily MCF:EX **Subject:** for CFD-2018-81922

From: Gunn, Paula PREM:EX

Sent: Tuesday, August 15, 2017 2:57 PM

To: Holt, Lynne FIN:EX

Subject: RE: Columbia Power Corporation and CBT

Thanks Lynne, I will let the Minister know the process.

From: Holt, Lynne FIN:EX

Sent: Tuesday, August 15, 2017 2:56 PM

To: Gunn, Paula PREM:EX

Subject: Columbia Power Corporation and CBT

Hi Paula, the Ministry will be discussing with the minister a recommendation that the current membership of CPC be put forward for another term until the next AGM. These are the individuals whose terms expired at the end of June 2017. If she wants to make any changes to CPC then this would be an opportunity to do it. The current members are:

Robert Lee Doney John Timothy Stanley Gregory Stephen Deck Lillian Margaret White Rick Jensen

If she wants to make changes to the Columbia Basin Trust she can make them now or Rick Jensen's term expires on Dec 31 2017. Changing the Chair now requires an Order in Council to rescind the current chair and appoint a new one. If she appoints an new Chair she could direct the Chair to make an assessment of the Board and get back to her with any recommendations for change.

From: Gunn, Paula MCF:EX

Sent: Monday, March 19, 2018 3:42 PM

To: White, Emily MCF:EX **Subject:** for CFD-2018-81922

From: Gunn, Paula MCF:EX

Sent: Thursday, October 5, 2017 10:13 AM

To: Holt, Lynne FIN:EX
Cc: Massey, Christine MCF:EX

Subject: RE: PCCC

Thank you very much Lynne. I will make sure the Minister briefs her colleagues and the PO before they are sent to the OIC office.

Christine perhaps we can chat about that timing, and about proceeding with the MOs generally? I will also speak to Karen about communications regarding the Childcare Council meeting and the new members who will be joining for those meetings. Paula

From: Holt, Lynne FIN:EX

Sent: Thursday, October 5, 2017 10:09 AM

To: Gunn, Paula MCF:EX
Cc: Massey, Christine MCF:EX

Subject: PCCC

Hello Paula, All five of the candidates for the PCCC have returned there Profile and Declaration forms, there are no issues of concern. You can proceed with the Ministers Orders. Not sure if you were planning on doing any communications on these appointments. The Ministers Orders do get posted on the BC Laws website, once they are sent to the OIC office by your ministry. Also if you haven't already I would have the Minister brief her relevant colleagues on the appointments and the PO.

From: Gunn, Paula MCF:EX

Sent: Monday, March 19, 2018 3:42 PM

To: White, Emily MCF:EX **Subject:** for CFD-2018-81922

From: Gunn, Paula MCF:EX

Sent: Wednesday, October 11, 2017 9:55 AM

To: Holt, Lynne FIN:EX

Subject: RE: Provincial child Care Council

Yes, the Chair has been in touch with the departing members – he did a call around to all members to ask interest in continuing \$.22 the other was not reachable at that time and has

since been contacted. Thanks for following up, Paula

From: Holt, Lynne FIN:EX

Sent: Wednesday, October 11, 2017 9:45 AM

To: Gunn, Paula MCF:EX

Subject: FW: Provincial child Care Council

Importance: High

Hi Paula, the orders are done for the PCCC, just wanted to be sure that someone – the Chair? - has contacted the outgoing members to let them know.

From: Gunn, Paula MCF:EX

Sent: Monday, March 19, 2018 3:54 PM

To: White, Emily MCF:EX **Subject:** for CFD-2018-81922

From: Holt, Lynne FIN:EX

Sent: Wednesday, October 11, 2017 10:21 AM

To: Gunn, Paula MCF:EX

Subject: RE: Provincial child Care Council

Great good luck with your first meeting! There are 6 members who are expiring on Dec 31, we will follow up after you get through this first meeting on reappointments.

From: Gunn, Paula MCF:EX

Sent: Wednesday, October 11, 2017 9:55 AM

To: Holt, Lynne FIN:EX

Subject: RE: Provincial child Care Council

Yes, the Chair has been in touch with the departing members – he did a call around to all members to ask interest in continuing \$.22 the other was not reachable at that time and has

since been contacted. Thanks for following up, Paula

From: Holt, Lynne FIN:EX

Sent: Wednesday, October 11, 2017 9:45 AM

To: Gunn, Paula MCF:EX

Subject: FW: Provincial child Care Council

Importance: High

Hi Paula, the orders are done for the PCCC, just wanted to be sure that someone – the Chair? - has contacted the outgoing members to let them know.

Brown, Edena MCF:EX From: Sent: Monday, March 19, 2018 3:48 PM To: White, Emily MCF:EX Subject: FOI - Lynne Holt From: Holt, Lynne FIN:EX Sent: Friday, October 27, 2017 3:41 PM To: Brown, Edena MCF:EX Subject: RE: PSE Board Appoitments Thanks Edena From: Brown, Edena MCF:EX Sent: Friday, October 27, 2017 3:40 PM To: Holt, Lynne FIN:EX Cc: Papadopoulos, James AEST:EX **Subject:** PSE Board Appoitments Hello Lynne and James, Please find below a list of names for possible board appointments for both Selkirk College and College of the Rockies from Katrine Conroy, MLA Kootenay West. If you have any questions please let me know. Selkirk College Board: s.22 1. 2. 3. 4. 5. 6. 7. 8.

College of the Rockies

9.

Randal Macnair, ^{s.22} BC. s.22 Owner of Book Publishing Company; Former Mayor Fernie. Fernie,

Edena Brown

Executive Assistant to Hon. Katrine Conroy

Minister of Children and Family Development and Minister Responsible for CBT, CPC and CRT
Cell: 250-480-8627 Email: Edena.Brown@gov.bc.ca

From: Gunn, Paula MCF:EX

Sent: Monday, March 19, 2018 3:53 PM

To: White, Emily MCF:EX **Subject:** for CFD-2018-81922

From: Holt, Lynne FIN:EX

Sent: Thursday, October 5, 2017 10:09 AM

To: Gunn, Paula MCF:EX
Cc: Massey, Christine MCF:EX

Subject: PCCC

Hello Paula, All five of the candidates for the PCCC have returned there Profile and Declaration forms, there are no issues of concern. You can proceed with the Ministers Orders. Not sure if you were planning on doing any communications on these appointments. The Ministers Orders do get posted on the BC Laws website, once they are sent to the OIC office by your ministry. Also if you haven't already I would have the Minister brief her relevant colleagues on the appointments and the PO.